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SUBMISSIONS 
 
 
1. In accordance with the Statement issued by the Fair Work Commission (Commission) on 7 

October 2020:- 
 

• the Master Plumbers ACT;  

• the Master Plumbers and Mechanical Services Association of Australia; 

• the Master Plumbers & Gasfitters Association of Western Australia; 

• the Master Plumbers Association of Queensland; 

• the Master Plumbers of South Australia; and 

• the Master Plumbers Association of Tasmania 
 

(collectively referred to as the Master Plumbers Group) 
 

hereby make the following comments with respect to the finalisation of the 4 Year Review 
for the Plumbing and Fire Sprinklers Award 2010 (Plumbing Award). 

 
 
2. The Master Plumbers Group has read and reviewed the Plumbing Award as published by the 

Commission on 7 October 2020. 
 
 
3. In undertaking that review the Master Plumbers Group have noticed that there is one (1) 

error in the draft Plumbing Award.   
 
 
4. The first table that appears in Clause F.2 – Expense Related Allowances of Schedule F – 

Summary of Monetary Allowances incorrectly refers to the ”Tool Allowance” being an 
allowance payable on a “per hour” basis, when in fact it is payable on a “per week” basis.  A 
correction needs to be made to ensure the correct reference (that being “per week”) is 
used. 
 
 
 
 
 
Master Plumbers Group 
 
 
22 October 2020  


